Budget Scrutiny Meeting

02 July 2003

Action Sheet

Present

Members: Councillors Dawson (Chair), Boyd, Hincks, B Lea, Garrido, Ullman, J Murphy, and Potter.

Officers: Bruce Jassi, Dave Tinker (Environmental Services), Malcolm Sykes, Bill Taylor, Nigel Dickens, (Development Services), Mike Bleese (Personnel and Performance), Jill Baker, Bob McIntyre (Education and Leisure), Alan Westwood, Geoff Topping (Corporate Services), Russell Bernstein (Assistant Director), Linda Sharples (Scrutiny Support)

Lead Members and Executive Support: Cllrs. Hunt, Warner, J Murphy, Antrobus.

Apologies: Councillor Lightup (Chair), Jones, V Burgoyne, M Lea, Mann, Hinds.

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1 Action Sheet

Future role of the committee
	It was suggested that the committee give future consideration to a mechanism for monitoring and scrutinising the financial implications of Best Value Reviews
	John Spink
	Ongoing

	2. Revenue Monitoring 2003/04
	Members asked if the savings which had been highlighted, in respect of the budget were on target. They were assured that any risks would be identified and highlighted in the report that is due to come to the September meeting.
	Linda Sharples

Alan Westwood

John Spink
	September

	3 Revenue Monitoring 2003/04 Savings Summary
	Members raised the issue of the Single Status Agreement and the reduction of hours from 37 to 36. Managers were aware of implications but it was difficult to quantify at this early stage what effects the reduction of hours will have. Alan Westwood commented that it should not be forgotten that £1.5m savings have already been achieved through the single status agreement.
	Alan Westwood

John Spink

All Directors/

Lead Members
	Ongoing

	
	Members asked if the anticipated savings by transferring to a Leisure Trust would be achieved. The committee were assured that the transfer was still on target for October 2003.
	Jill Baker
	October

	5 Provisional Outturn 2002/2003

i) Community Committees
	Discussion took place regarding the budgets for the community committees. Members felt that it was important to ensure that committees are kept aware of the budget balances on a regular basis, and that underspend be carried forward to 2003/04
	Alan Westwood

John Spink
	Ongoing

	Provisional Outturn

ii) Highways Service
	A trading loss of £200,000 is forecast due largely to the effects of single status and sickness. The pursuit of outstanding income will reduce this, and changes to the schedule of rates and improved management of sickness should ensure Highways do not make a loss this year. 

Members suggested that a Management Board could be considered as a useful means for monitoring the performance and management practices of the DSO’s. Further discussion on the matter will take place. Members also requested regular updates.
	Development Services

Scrutiny Support
	October

	Provisional Outturn

iii) Environmental Services
	In real terms a net surplus of £8,736 was reported, and it is anticipated that expenditure in 2003/04 will be contained within its allocation. 

Discussion took place regarding the service charges in relation to Gas and Electricity, including the number of small outputs in parks. Further information will be brought in a report to members for the next meeting.

Discussion also took place around some of the new policies that have impacted on the service: Single Status Agreement, Family Friendly Polices, Refuse collection / street cleansing.
	Environmental Services

Scrutiny Support
	September

	 Provisional Outturn

iv) Chief Executives


	Strategy and Regeneration reported an underspend of £25,000 while Personnel and Performance overspent £56,000, due largely to costs of Salford People and ON publications. Members requested that report be brought back to budget, once the editorial board has met. (see below for further details). 
	Ian Andrew
	September

	5 Updates
	(1) Events Officer – Education and Leisure

The work on this budget saving proposal was continuing and would be monitored.

(2) Library Review – Education and Leisure

This item will be reported back to committee in September 2003.

(3) Decriminalised Parking – Members requested information on the number of high-risk areas there are within the city. Parking attendants work in pairs within the high-risk areas as opposed to individual attendants working in other parts of the city. A councillor who enquired as to the legal position in relation to this, raised parking in bus lanes as a concern; does the Council intend to take any action in the future?

(4) Working Class Movement Library – Discussion took place regarding the concerns of members in relation to the library. Trustees have requested to meet with the Leader to discuss options. The suggestion was made of merging the library with the People’s Museum in Manchester if Salford was unable to continue with the service. Members would like this item on the agenda in September, to enable them to be updated on the talks between the Trustees and the Leader.

(5) City Leisure – Investigations are still ongoing regarding the overspend. The report will be brought back to the September meeting.

(6) UDP – Discussion took place around the legislative changes that will impact upon the UDP, resulting in additional resources being required to deliver the replacement UDP to meet BVPI 200 and PSA targets in this and future years.

(7) Town Twinning Officer – Members were informed that this post has now been deleted resulting in a complete closure of the Town Twinning Budget within Education and Leisure, resulting in a saving of £45000 in 2003/4 and £54,000 in 2004/5
	John Spink

Jill Baker

Jill Baker

Nigel Dickens (Development Services)

Scrutiny Support

Jill Baker

Scrutiny Support

Corporate Services

Development Services
	September

September

September

September

September

	Media and Public Relations Unit
	A report is due to be considered by the Salford People Editorial board in July concerning the future production of Salford People and ON in Salford. The recommendation from officers is that we work with a publisher to produce the magazine and selling advertising space to fund the publication. 

Cllr Boyd raised the issue of the Editorial Board having more input into the publications, especially regarding the monitoring of the budget. It was felt that the short meetings may not always cover the relevant issues that need to be covered by the board. 

The report will be brought back to members in relation to the media unit and publications once it has been to the editorial board in July.
	Ian Andrew

Scrutiny Support
	September

	6. Capital Programme 2002/03 and 2003/04
	These reports were noted by members
	
	

	7. Work programme
	This was agreed by members.
	
	

	Future meetings
	It was agreed that where possible time slots will be given to Directors and Lead members at future meetings, unless there is a request from the chair for all Directorates to attend the whole of the meeting.
	Scrutiny Support
	Ongoing


Date of Next Meeting: 3rd September 2003  - 9.30am

	Chairman
	Roger Lightup
	0161 775 9589

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Linda Sharples
	0161 793 3324
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